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Meg Jacks

From: MARILYN 
Sent: July 6, 2021 12:54 PM
To: City of West Kelowna Submissions
Subject: FILE # TUP 21-03 - submitted by Marilyn Peters, #84-1850 Shannon Lake Rd.

I am in total disagreement with having a shelter placed at 2515 Bartley Rd. for a 
number of reasons:

How can a person live on a gravel pit without any shelter (trees), casual area 
(grass)?  I think this is totally inhumane not to mention the problem 1850 Shannon 
Lake Rd. will have due to extra traffic, (probably sightseer's) and we do NOT have 
readily access to an escape route, especially in case of a fire  There is a  gate at the 
south end of the park which is locked and where would we get the key - will 
management supply keys or will they have an on-site person who is able to open the 
gate for the over 200 persons living in this park and requiring an escape route, should 
it be necessary.  

Regarding the traffic - since the area has built up the traffic on Shannon Lake is 
ridiculous.  From my house I can see the vehicles lined up (especially in the morning)
trying to get onto Bartley in order to access either Bartley, Stevens Rd. or further on to 
Hwy. 97. 

People are curious and are bound to want to see where this new shelter (should it be 
built) is located, and to see the inhabitants.  Should I be in this shelter, I certainly 
would not want strangers gawking where and how I live.

I sincerely hope this shelter not be built at this location for some of the reasons above.
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Portia Dietsch

From: Barbara Lee
Sent: July 5, 2021 11:41 AM
To:

Subject: 40-bed shelter in the Bartley Road Gravel Pit
Attachments: Petition - 5 pages Pinewoods Villa Residents.pdf; Petition - 4 pages from Petrocan on 

Ross Road.pdf; Petition - 5 pages Crystal Springs 1850 Shannon Lake Rd.pdf; Petition - 
4 pages from homes and businesses on or near Bartley Road.pdf

Dear MayorAndCouncil 
We the signatories on the attached  petition live and work in a community that surrounds the city 
owned Bartley Road gravel pit, which is, in fact, an open pit mine. 

This proposal to place a 40-bed shelter in the middle of this working industrial gravel pit is beyond 
comprehension. This misguided attempt to help these vulnerable residents is an unconscionable 
decision that will prove to be disastrous to the people being housed in the gravel pit and to the 
residents and businesses in the surrounding vicinity. It is surrounded by Brookhaven Care Centre, an 
assisted living facility, Crystal Springs MHP, a 55+ home park with 200+ homes, Pinewoods Villa, a 
45+ bare land strata with 115 homes, and Bylands Nursery.  

The services these people will need are over 5 km away and there is minimal bus service: six buses 
per day on route 28 and none on weekends and holidays, the closest place to purchase food is only 
accessible by bus as it is much too far to walk. 

The only area around the gravel pit that offers any kind of green space is located at Brookhaven Care 
Centre. The lawns of this care facility will become the place that residents of the shelter will migrate 
towards when trying to escape the dust, sulfurous odors and noise as it eventually becomes 
overwhelming.  

Companies who operate quarries where silica is likely to be present are required by law to provide 
their employees with protective equipment. There is no such protection for people who live near 
quarries, never mind people who are living in the middle of one. Silica is one of the most common 
substances on earth. It is found in natural materials such as, sandstone, granite, clay, shale and 
slate, in other words, a quarry. Research has shown that these particles can degrade air quality 
as far as 750 meters away, leading to a variety of serious health problems, particularly in children and 
other vulnerable populations. I would venture to guess that these residents will be much, much closer 
than 750 meters from mining activity and I don’t think anyone can disagree that they are a vulnerable 
population, 

There is also Emil Anderson Road Construction right next to the gravel pit and when they heat the 
asphalt, we can smell the fumes all the way across Bartley Hill. I can only imagine what that is going 
to be like for the residents of the shelter. Breathing Asphalt fumes during the heating process can 
irritate the nose, throat and lungs causing coughing, wheezing and shortness of breath.    

Age restricted homes are owned by seniors who for the most part, moved here to enjoy their 
retirement out of the fray. This shelter will be surrounded by mostly retirees, elderly people in care, 
and businesses. It is the most inappropriate location anyone could have chosen for a 40-bed shelter. 
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We understand that the homeless are residents of this community and they deserve to have a place 
to live. It’s a terrible, terrible thing to be homeless but I’m sure there are locations that would be so 
much more appropriate. I know the City of West Kelowna owns other properties in the community, 
some that are close to the city core and to the services these folks will need. This seems like an 
attempt to hide the homelessness problem by hiding it in a place where no one was going to see or 
was this site chosen because of its lack of value to the City of West Kelowna as opposed to land in 
the downtown core, or is this really just “NIMBY” in the extreme? What next, the landfill? 

Please rethink this ridiculous idea. Not only are you putting these vulnerable people at risk for health 
problems for the rest of their lives by placing them in such a hazardous environment, but you are also 
putting the older residents of this community at risk of losing the peace and tranquility they moved 
here for in their retirement years. These people have more than paid their dues to this country and to 
this community and their needs deserve consideration as well because their lives are going to be 
affected by this!  

We, the residents and business owners of the area have generated this petition to register our 
absolute objection to this proposal and encourage Mayor Milsom and council to reject this proposal. 
We ask the provincial and federal government to put pressure on the municipality to put a stop to this 
ludicrous plan.   

Hard copies of the petition pages will be presented at city hall before this item goes before council. 

Regards, 

Barbara Lee 

Raymond Lee 

Fay Derksen 








































